DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

PROPERTY & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 24 APRIL 2017 AT 7.00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Jones took the chair 
Committee Members Present:

Cllr Bond

Cllr Cox

Cllr Harris
            Cllr Kiff       

Cllr Worster



There were no members of the public in attendance.

1.
Apologies: Cllrs Digby and Partel
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Property and Finance Committee held on 27 March 2017 were APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY without amendment by a show of hands.  The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion

3.1       Sports

Cllr Jones confirmed that the programme for Sports Week was now complete and that fund-raising would begin.
3.2       Management/Maintenance of Council Property and Land
Cllr Jones reported that the Museum Trustees have sent a draft lease for the Groundsman’s Cottage which would be reviewed by herself and the Town Clerk. Cllr Jones was pursuing the Rating Office to get the rates separated for the two units.
Cllr Jones said the Town Clerk was in discussions with Sport England concerning the drainage project at King’s Field with particular reference to the timing of the work. External work at the Moot Hall and the replacement kitchen were scheduled to finish before mid-May, she confirmed.

Work on the marshes was having an impact on the tenant’s grazing land and a meeting was being set up to discuss this. New dog bins with bag dispensers are about to be installed in the town, she promised.
Cllr Jones told Cllrs that work to repair damage to the tennis courts should start this week and the top courts will be out of action for a week when they have been repainted. She also proposed that a donation of £250 be made to the Tennis Club to support their activities.

RESOLUTION to donate £250 to Aldeburgh Tennis Club to help support their activities was PROPOSED by Cllr Jones and SECONDED by Cllr Worster.

In favour
6

Against
0

Abstentions
0
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Cllr Jones reported on vandalism at the enclosed children’s play area but confirmed that quotations had been sought from a supplier to replace equipment that was now in a poor state of repair. A funding application had been submitted to SCDC and quotes were being obtained to replace fencing.

RESOLUTION to APPROVE expenditure to purchase new, replacement playground equipment for use by younger children on King’s Field. PROPOSED by Cllr Cox and SECONDED by Cllr Worster.

In favour
6

Against
0

Abstentions
0 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

4.
Committee Finance Business


There was nothing to report this month.
5.
New Property and Finance Business 

There was nothing to report this month.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.24 pm. 
